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IT is with the deepest regret that we have to announce the death of our Chairman,
Sir John Waddington, on 18 January 1957 after a long and distressing illness.

Sir John’s honourable career in the British Colonial Service has received notice
elsewhere, and mention has been made of those personal qualities which evoked
the affection and respect of all who came in contact with him in that sphere. Here
we would record the debt which the International African Institute owes to one who
for nearly ten years exerted himself unstintingly to further its interests and assist its
activities.

Sir John’s close connexion with the Institute began in the spring of 1948, when he
consented to become Chairman of the committee which organized the African Mar-
riage Survey—a research study sponsored jointly by the International African Institute
and the International Missionary Council. In October of the same year he accepted an
invitation to serve on the Institute’s Executive Council and in March 1949 the Council
unanimously elected him as its Chairman in succession to Lord Rennell of Rodd, who
had been obliged to resign that office on account of the pressure of other commit-
ments. The new Chairman quickly endeared himself to all members of the Council,
who recognized and appreciated the tact and sympathy, as well as the scrupulous
fairness, with which he conducted its meetings and the affairs of the Institute generally.
They were keenly sensible, also, of the great value and weight of the contributions
which Sir John’s wide experience during 19 years’ service in Kenya and as Governor
of Northern Rhodesia enabled him to make to the Council’s deliberations.

The Officers and the staff of the London Office came to know the Chairman as
a familiar friend, whose visits were always welcomed; they greatly valued his wise
guidance and his conscientious participation in the detailed administration of the
Institute’s affairs.

We are confident that all our members will join with us in our deep sense of loss
and in our profound sympathy with Lady Waddington and her sons.

‘Africa’, the Journal of the International African Instituse, is published by the Institute, but
exccept where otherwise stated the writers of the articles are responsible for the opinions excpressed.
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